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Tēnā koe  
 
Thank you for your Official Information Act request to the Department of Conservation, 
received on 02 August 2022 in which you asked for: 
 

“I’m following up this item to be considered at the latest Canterbury Aoraki Conservation 
Board meeting: 
KĀKĀRIKI KARAKA OPERATIONS TEAM: 
The establishment of a new population at Brook Sanctuary is continuing to look 
positive. Final translocation for the 21/22 breeding season was completed 29th April. 
Large mixed flocks (31 birds seen in one flock) of unbanded and banded kākāriki 
karaka have been seen in the Sanctuary. 
The population in the South Branch Hurunui appears to be experiencing a severe 
decline and will likely require more intensive monitoring and protection to persist under 
the current conditions. 
Can DoC please provide all briefings/updates this year about Kākāriki Karaka in North 
Canterbury? I plan to use these briefings, hopefully supplemented by an interview, for 
a news story. In particular, I’m hoping the briefings will contain more information about 
what’s happening in the South Branch of the Hurunui”. 

 
On 5 August you clarified your request to: 
 
“Can DOC please provide all briefings/updates (standalone documents) this year (2022) about 
Kākāriki Karaka in North Canterbury.” 
 
On 12 August 2022 we extended the timeframe to respond to your request to 27 September 
2022 due to the consultation necessary to make a decision on the request.   
 
The 25 July 2022 update referred to in your request to the Canterbury Aoraki Conservation 
Board was based on the following information: 

• The population estimates in the April to July monthly updates indicate that the kākāriki 
karaka (Orange-fronted parakeet) population in the Hurunui South Branch appears to 
have declined sharply from approximately 280 birds to 96.   

• The method used to generate these population estimates has some limitations and the 
results need to be treated with a degree of caution (more detail can be found in one of 
the documents being released [Item 11]). However, the results are being taken 








